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To,
The Secretary,
Ministry of Earth Sciences,
Prithvi Bhawan, Lodhi Road,
New Delhi - 110003.
Sir,

Sub: Implementation of R.R. Mali Committee Report-regarding

I would like to draw your kind attention to the informal meeting
with our Chairman, Shri Pramod G. Sawant during your recent visit to
Mumbai. You were kind enough to express your deep concern and assured
that you will personally look into the matter and do the needful.

I am writing this letter to raise one of the issues related to R.R. Mali
Committee Report.

A committee was constituted by the competent authority vide office
order No. A-32030/1/12-E-III dated 19.08.2014 under the chairmanship of
Shri R.R.Mali, DDGM (SI) Pune to examine and review the requirements
of Technical Group-C manpower for different purposes, their skill
enhancement and career progression.

Mali Committee has divided the Group-C Technical cadre mainly
into following five groups:

i) MTS 1447
i1) Meteorological Observer (I, II & IIT) 212
iil)  Driver 56
iv)  Mechanical (Non-Industrial) 186
V) Mechanical (Industrial) 434

As per Mali Committee report the total Sanctioned Strength of
Group-C Technical cadre was 2335 as on 01-06-2015.

Mali Committee has submitted its report on 04.11.2015. The
approval of administrative ministry, Integrated Finance division, DOPT
and MOF is needed to implement the recommendations of Mali Committee
report. More than one year has been over and Mali report is still pending
with MoES/IMD. Now it is observed that IMD Workshop Union has
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requested to implement the MOF GSR No. 552(E) dated 28.07.2009 meant
for workshop staff which will again delay the implementation of Mali
Committee report.

In view of this, it is requested that part related to Mechanical
(Industrial) cadre of Mali Committee report may be removed for the time
being and may be take up separately so that the remaining 80% staff could
get the benefit of Mali Committee report.

This union accepts the recommendation of Mali Committee report
and requested that the Mali Committee report may be implemented as early
as possible.

Thanking you,
With regards\,
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(Kapil Chamoli)
General Secretary




